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Agenda for 62nd Session of Council

Public Meetings
By-Law 2022-009 -A public meeting was held to receive comments regarding By-law 2022-009 Amend By-law 2011-
006 being a by-law to control noise. 
Community Safety and Wellbeing Plan 
Council approved, in coordination with the three other local tier municipalities in Lennox & Addington County, a 
contracted approach through a formal Request for Proposal (led by the Town of Greater Napanee), for the completion of 
the Loyalist Community Safety and Well Being Plan (CSWB). 
Banking Agreement Extension
The current banking agreement with the Royal Bank of Canada (RBC) and the new agreement to be entered into with the 
Royal Bank of Canada for the provision of banking services for another 5 years, commencing May 31, 2022, was approved. 
Adoption of 2022 	Capital Budgets
Council adopted the 2022 Capital Budget which states that the 2022 general rate capital budget be received totalling 
$10,663,200. The 2022 utilities capital budget be received totalling $3,942,600.

Recreation & Facilities Staffing - Parks and Natural Assets
Council adopted the recommendation that a  full-time permanent Assistant Supervisor of Parks and Natural Assets position be 
added to the Township effective May 1, 2022, to be funded from the Working Fund, with no impact on the 2022 tax rate. 

Recreation Programs Partnership Agreement - BGC South East
Council received a report and authorized the Mayor and CAO to execute an agreement with Boys & Girls Club (BGC) South 
East to provide “child care” recreation programs. 
Proposal to Launch Hybrid Meeting Model and Return to In Person Meetings 
Council received a report proposing the launch of a hybrid meeting model and return to in-person meetings with a phased in 
approach.
	 • Phase 1 target date be set for the April 25th Council meeting.
	 • Phase 2 target date set for the first meeting in June.
	 • The hybrid model will be monitored for four months and reported on to Council in September. 
Loyalist Estates Phase 8 - Assumption of One Foot Reserve
Council adopted by-law 2022-023 being a by-law to assume a one-foot reserve located on the west end of Oakmont Drive.
Objection to the Addition of 4669 Bath Road to the Loyalist Township Municipal Register of 
Properties of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest 
Council authorized the removal of the property located at 4669 Bath Road (Hwy 33) from the Municipal Register as a listed 
property.
Results of NRFP 2021-31 Layer Cake Hall Restoration
Council approved by-law 2022-024, being a by-law to authorize the Mayor and CAO to enter into an agreement with 
Ecclesiastical Refinishing Inc. for the Layer Cake Hall Restoration Project. 
County Development Approval Process - Request for Support
Council adopted the recommendation of the Municipal Working Group that ESRI Canada/City Works being the preferred 
proponent for the Development Approvals Project. 
Canada Community Revitalization Fund Funding Agreement
Council provided approval to enter into a funding agreement with Federal Economic Development Agency for Southern 
Ontario.

      Want more?
The official record of Council is contained in the Council Minutes, available on our website at 

loyalist.civicweb.net. Please refer any further questions to the Clerk’s Division clerk@loyalist.ca.
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Reports received for information
•	 Amherstview WPCP - MECP Inspection Report 2021/2022
•	 Drinking Water Systems 2021 - Annual Summary Report
•	 Consolidated Linear Infrastructure Environmental 

Compliance Approval
•	 Building Activity Report - February 2022

Upcoming Meeting Dates
•	 2022-03-28    7:00 PM   Regular Council
•	 2022-04-04    6:00 PM   Committee of Adjustment (CoA)
•	 2022-04-04    6:30 PM   Special Council Meeting and 

Committee of the Whole
•	 2022-04-25    7:00 PM   Regular Council

Want to share an idea or opinion with the Mayor?
Mayor Ric Bresee can be reached by email at mayor@loyalist.ca or by phone at 613-532-9693. For general questions 
related to Township programs and services, please contact Customer Service at 613-386-7351.


